NFB of Kentucky State Board Meeting

October 5, 2013- 12:00 p.m.

· Members Present: Cathy Jackson, Pamela Glisson, Charles Allen, Mike Freholm, Katie Adkins, Denise Franklin, John Glisson, Danny Perry, George Stokes, Sandra Williams

· Members Absent: Lora Felty- due to illness

· Secretary’s report was read by Cathy and unanimously approved.  

· Treasurer’s report was not read because it was going to be read later during general session. 

Old Business

· Mike gave an update on PayPal.  Currently we have sent in verification of 501-C3 status and our mission statement to verify that we are a non-profit organization, we are waiting to hear back from PayPal.  

· George brought up the idea of using “the square” application which is a small device that can be attached to cell phones and used to swipe credit cards for payments.  This would allow us to accept donations easily.  A motion was made and approved unanimously to look into using this technology in the future.  

· Mike gave an update on the accounts we have at Morgan-Stanley.  Currently, these accounts are not producing a good rate of return.  Mike suggested that we should change account types so that we could earn more money.  The accounts would still be penalized if we had to withdraw money early.  The time frame of the accounts would remain the same.  (i.e. 12, 24, 36 months) John made a motion that we trust Mike and Charlie with moving these accounts into something that will produce a better rate of return.  The motion passed unanimously.  

New Business

· Cathy introduced the idea of us partnering with West Virginia in order to bring the B.E.L.L. program to Kentucky.  We’re in the very early stages of this and a lot of the details are still up in the air right now.  We would need to work out location, cost, duration of the program, transportation, and several other issues in order to complete the B.E.L.L. program.  Patti Chang, our national representative reminded us that 19 other states already have the B.E.L.L. program and we could talk to them in order to get help with the planning and all other details.  John made a motion for Cathy and Mike to talk with the West Virginia affiliate to begin planning for the B.E.L.L. program.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

Cathy allowed members from the floor to make comment and/or ask questions about the previous discussions.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:45pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Katie Adkins, Board Member  

